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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
  NEWSLETTER – 18th March 2022

  www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
                                                  E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                            @htseaton (twitter)
Holiday Dates
23rd March
Church

6th April
Church Easter Service

8th April
School Closes for Easter holidays

25th April
School Opens

2nd May
Bank Holiday – School closed

4th May
Church

18th May 
Church

25th May
Church

27th May
School Closes for half term holidays
& PD Days

9th June
School Opens

22nd June
Church

29th June
Church

6th July

Church

13th July
Church

21st July
School Closes for summer holidays 
5th September
School Opens
21st October
School Closes for Half Term

31st October
School Opens

20th December
School Closes for Christmas Holidays
4th January 
School Opens 

Premier League Football Cup Competition
Congratulations to our football team who finished fourth in today’s Premier League Cup competition at Brierton.

Barnard Grove 0-1 HT (Lowther)

West Park 0-0 HT

Fens 0-1 HT (J Collinson)

Kingsley 0-0 HT

Sacred Heart 1-0 HT 

Throston 0-0 HT

Red Nose Day Friday 18th March

 The children thoroughly enjoyed taking part in activities throughout today for Red Nose Day.  Thank you to everyone who has already donated, via Parent Pay.  So far there has been £236.08 raised.  If you still wish to donate please use the following link https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=6076 
Parental Consultations

Thank you to everyone who has booked a face to face appointment for Parental Consultations which will take place week commencing 21st March. If you have not booked an appointment using our booking system, School Cloud, please do so asap.  This appointment is for parents only, so we request that you do not bring children along.  Any issues please contact the school office or email your child’s class teacher.
Year 1 parental consultations will take place week commencing 28th March.  The link will be emailed to enable you to book an appointment on School Cloud which you can access from 4.30 pm on Monday 22nd March.
British Science Week

This week everyone in school celebrated British Science Week. The theme was 'Growth'. Classes took part in school trips to Summerhill, watched online live experiences on farms and completed activities to do with life cycles, how different plants grow and more. It was thoroughly enjoyed by all!

Football

On Thursday this week some Y3 and Y4 girls attended The Collective Cluster football festival held by Pools Youth Girls FC.  The girls enjoyed a morning of friendly football matches against other schools, along with a training session and an opportunity to ask many questions to some of the other players. The girls showed great determination, teamwork and sportsmanship resulting in winning 5 out of the 6 games played. This was a fantastic opportunity to introduce some of the girls to the game of football.
Stamps

Holy Trinity Church are collecting used stamps for the RNIB (Royal National Institute of Blind people).  They are helping to raise money by recycling something that we would normally throw away.  Please send stamps into school and we will pass them on.  Thank you for your support.

Cool Milk price increase

We wish to make you aware that from 1st April 2022 Cool Milk will increase the price of a 189ml portion of semi-skimmed milk from 24p to 25p per child per day for children aged 5 or over. Under-5 children will continue to receive milk free-of-charge. This means that Cool Milk will adjust the prices that they charge for over-5 milk from 24p to 25p per child per day. pre-payment requests will be sent to parents for milk from April 2022 onwards. 
Covid Guidance

Following the announcement from the government you will be aware of the changes to the Covid guidance as the country moves towards ‘living with Covid’.   A link to the revised public health guidance is here: -
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/coronavirus-in-children/
 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-people-with-covid-19-and-their-contacts/covid-19-people-with-covid-19-and-their-contacts
 Whilst the guidance confirms that there is no longer a legal requirement to self-isolate, the public health advice remains that if your child has symptoms of Covid (a new continuous cough, high temperature or changes to sense of taste or smell) or a positive test they must stay at home and should not attend school.  If they do have these symptoms you should order a PCR test and your child should stay at home whilst waiting for the result. They should take an LFD test from 5 days after their symptoms started (or the day their test was taken if they did not have symptoms) followed by another one the next day. If both these tests results are negative, they should return to school as long as they feel well enough to do so and do not have a temperature.   We will continue to follow control measures in school including good hygiene, cleaning regimes and ventilation.”
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








